YKSC Criminal Record Check Policy
Introduction
The Yellowknife Ski Club depends on volunteers to run programs for minors.  The Board has put in place this policy in order to ensure that volunteers who work with minors are screened appropriately.  
Policy Statement
The following categories of volunteers must submit, before the beginning of each season, an RCMP “Vulnerable Sector Check” performed within the last three years.  If there are fees incurred for fingerprinting, the Club will reimburse these from the Programs budget.
-Coaches who work with minors (including but not limited to Bunnyrabbits, Jackrabbits, Track Attack, and High Performance programs)
-Chaperones who accompany minors on out-of-town trips.  At the beginning of the season, if a parent or other volunteer is potentially interested in occasional chaperoning, he or she should submit a VS check to the Programs Director.  This will avoid last-minute requests for such checks, and will ensure that the Club has a roster of individuals who are able to accompany trips should the need arise at the last minute.
Vulnerable Sector checks are not required for volunteers who may be asked to fill in on an ad-hoc basis for activities that do not involve travel or other close contact with minors.  Examples include 
-Parents who are asked to accompany a Jackrabbit class for an individual session.
-Volunteers who officiate at races or one-off events like World Snow Day.
If a situation arises where the application of this policy is not straightforward, the requirement for a Vulnerable Sector check will be at the discretion of the Program Director.
The Programs Director is responsible for maintaining a file of Vulnerable Sector Checks collected under this policy and ensuring that the Checks are up to date.

[bookmark: _GoBack]This Policy was adopted by the Board at its meeting on April 1, 2014.
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